
SELECTBOARD AGENDA 
& MEETING NOTICE 

June 8, 2020 
Location: Teleconference - access info in the agenda 

***Indicates item added after the 48 hour posting  
bold underlined time = invited guest or advertised hearing 

(all other times are approximate) 

This meeting is being conducted remotely by all participants due to the State of Emergency related to 
COVID-19 and under the “Order Suspending Certain Provisions of the Open Meeting, G.L. c. 30A, 
§20” issued by Governor Baker on 3/12/20.  FreeConferenceCall.com is being utilized for the 

teleconference. It is audio only. Anyone wishing to participate may call 712-775-7031 and then enter 
the Access Code of 883-045-865. The toll-free number is 844-800-5000 – the Town is charged by the 
minute per caller, so please use this only when necessary. 

5:30 PM Call to Order (If the meeting is being videotaped, announce that fact.  If remote 
participation will occur, announce member & reason, & need for roll call voting) 

 
COVID-19 Topics 

o Updates from weekly conference call with Gill’s Emergency Management Team 

o June 22nd Town Election (Voting is Noon – 4 PM) 
o Appointments – Megan and Ella Bathory Peeler, 47 Mount Hermon Road, as election 

workers through 6/30/20 
o Request from Town Clerk to be allowed to appoint other election workers for this 

election 
o Request from Town Clerk to increase election worker pay to $12.75 per hour & to 

have Personnel Committee evaluate pay rates for future elections 

o Date for Annual Town Meeting and Discussion of a “One Twelfth” (month-to-month) 
Budget for July of FY21 

 

Old Business 

o Review of Minutes from 5/26 
 

New Business 

o Fire Dept. Purchase Order – Hose testing by Fail Safe Testing, $3,305 in early July 

o Highway Dept. Resignation – Bruce Dobias, effective June 15th 

o Highway Dept. Purchase Order – Wheel assembly for road sweeper - $1,931.57 

o ***Highway Dept. Purchase Order – rear springs replacement for ’09 Sterling - $3,055.25 

o ***Highway Dept. Paving Projects 
o Fire Dept. Driveway - $30,600 estimated, $32,000 Town funds already approved 
o River Road – chip seal 1.4 miles, approx.. $63,000 from Chapter 90 funds 
o Main Road – milling & paving 1.3 miles (from 196 Main to 325 Main), approx.. 

$181,000 from Chapter 90 funds 

o ***Police Chief request for temporary increase in shift coverage 

o Request from Walker Widner/Fat Pig Inc. dba The Gill Tavern to temporarily amend the 
liquor license for 326 Main Road for expanded outdoor seating & service area 

o Sewer Abatement Request – Erica Masson, 2 Pine St., $511.84 for excessive reading due 
to broken water pipes 
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o Offer of GEM Electric Car by Riverside Water District (given to RWD by Town in July 
2014 with a first option for the Town in event of sale/disposal) 

o Other business as may arise after the agenda has been posted. 

o Public Service Announcements, if any 
 

Warrants 
FY20 # 25 – reviewed & signed by the Chair on 5/27; Payroll $22,283.44, Vendors $19,765.62 
FY20 # 26 – to be reviewed & signed by the Chair and reported on at the next meeting 
 

Adjournment  

 
Other Invitations/Meetings:   

Date Time Event Location 
6/22 12-4 PM Annual Election Fire Station 
6/23  Selectboard meeting TBD 
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Ray Purington/Gill Selectboard

From: Doreen Stevens/Gill Town Clerk <townclerk@gillmass.org>
Sent: Thursday, June 04, 2020 5:35 PM
To: 'Ray Purington/Gill Selectboard'
Subject: Increase in pay for Election Workers

Hi  Randy, Greg, and John, 
 
I would like to make a request to increase the pay for my election workers to minimum wage ($12.75), the current wage 
for an election worker is  $8.31 /hr. and $10.79 /hr. for the warden and constables.  I consider the pay really low and had 
hoped to address this at some future time, but in view of the current  COVID-19 situation I would love to see the 
compensation increased sooner rather than later.  I realize this is extremely short notice, but I really would like to make 
an increase in the hopes of being able to offer younger workers encouragement to help out, as well as show 
appreciation to my regular election workers. My election workers obviously do not do this for the pay however they 
provide a great service to the community and I would like to try to compensate them in some way.   I have funds in my 
election budget to pay the extra wages. 
 
I also would like to be able to appoint extra poll workers for this election as I hope to get a couple more young folks and I 
am not sure  I will have names for you to appoint before the Monday night meeting. 
 
I will be joining the meeting Monday. 
 
Thank you for your attention, stay safe and well,  
Doreen 
 
Doreen J. Stevens 
Town Clerk 
Town of Gill 
325 Main Road 
Gill, MA 01354 
413-863-8103 
www.gillmass.org 
 
 

To help protect your privacy, 
Micro so ft Office prevented  
auto matic downlo ad o f this  
picture from the Internet.

 

Virus-free. www.avg.com  
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Ray Purington/Gill Selectboard

From: Gill Fire Dept <firedept@gillmass.org>
Sent: Friday, May 29, 2020 3:59 AM
To: Ray Purington/Gill Selectboard
Subject: FW: Fire Hose-Ladder-Pump Testing Quote
Attachments: 2020 Gill FD Testing Quote.pdf

Ray: 
 
Here is the quote for hose and ladder testing. It is $3,300. Including ladder testing. The actual price should be lower 
because a lot of our hose will not be able to be tested and will need to be replaced. 
 
Gene 
Gene M. Beaubien 
Gill Fire Chief/ EMD 
196A Main Road 
Gill, MA. 01354 
413-863-8955 Station 
413-626-1237 Cell 
firedept@gillmass.org 
 
 
 
 
From: Eric Steinberg [mailto:eric@failsafeusa.com]  
Sent: Wednesday, February 19, 2020 9:50 AM 
To: firedept@gillmass.org 
Subject: Re: Fire Hose-Ladder-Pump Testing Quote 
 
Good Morning Chief  Beaubien, 
 
Thank you for providing us your department's fire hose quantity.  Attached is a quote for hose and ladder 
testing.  Unfortunately, we do not have  a pump testing crew that is local to you.  Feel free to give us a call with 
any questions that you might have.  I can be reached at (732) 640-8828. 
 
 
 
Thank you, 
Eric 
 
Eric Steinberg 
Operations Manager 
Fail Safe Testing 
 
Office:  732/728-0739 
Direct:  732/640-8828 
Fax:     732/656-0110 
Email:  eric@failsafeusa.com 
           www.FailSafeUSA.com 
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To help protect your privacy, Microsoft Office prevented automatic download of this picture from the Internet.
Fail Safe, Inc.

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
On Tue, Feb 18, 2020 at 4:51 PM Tony Bautista <tony@failsafeusa.com> wrote: 

 
---------- Forwarded message --------- 
From: Gill Fire Dept <firedept@gillmass.org> 
Date: Tue, Feb 18, 2020, 4:42 PM 
Subject: Fire Hose-Ladder-Pump Testing Quote 
To: <info@failsafeusa.com> 
 

Good Afternoon: 

  

I am requesting a quote on hose testing and possibly ladder and pump testing. 

These have not been done in a few years. Below is a ballpark list of hose that needs to be tested. We do realize 
some are out of date and cannot be tested. Also, what is the price per ladder and per pump. All of these 
inspections need to be done  after July 1, 2020. 

  

Size        Engine1    Engine 2    Tanker 1    Brush    Rack       Total 

4”           2,000’       2,000’         1,000’         0             0             5,000’    

2 ½”        600’          400’               200’        0               400        1,600’ 

1 ¾’         800’          800’               400’        150’      2,000’     4,150’ 

                                                                                                          10,750’                

  

Thank You 
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Gene M. Beaubien 

  

  

Gene M. Beaubien 

Gill Fire Chief/ EMD 

196A Main Road 

Gill, MA. 01354 

413-863-8955 Station 

413-626-1237 Cell 

firedept@gillmass.org 
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It is expressly understood that Fail Safe Testing (FST) shall not be liable or accountable under any guarantees or 
warranties, either express or implied, statutory by operation of law, or otherwise relative to the use of any testing 
equipment after date of inspection. Furthermore, FST will not be held liable or accountable for any piece of 
equipment that fails during testing. By signing you acknowledge all terms and conditions.

Description Quantity Rate Total Amount

Fire Hose Test Annual fire hose testing as per NFPA 
1962   10,750 $0.26 $2,795.00

Heat Sensor Label Heat sensor for ground/aerial 
ladder     24 $2.50 $60.00

Ladder Test Annual ground ladder testing as per NFPA 
1932-2015 (Heat Sensors are a separate line item if 
required)

    10 $45.00 $450.00

TOTAL $3,305.00

Fail Safe Testing
300 Craig Road
Suite 209
Manalapan, NJ  07726 US

Phone: (888) 319-3252 
Fax: (732) 656-0110
billing@failsafeusa.com

Bill To:
Gill Fire Department
196A Main Road
Gill, Massachusetts 01354
Chief Gene Beaubien

Quote Number:  00015703
Quote Date:  02/19/2020
Expiration Date: 12/31/2020
P.O. Number:  

Ship To:
Gill Fire Department
196A Main Road
Gill, Massachusetts 01354

Contact:
Gene Beaubien
Chief
Phone: (413) 863-8955
Mobile: (413) 626-1237
Email: firedept@gillmass.org

QUOTE
Customer will be charged, and final price adjusted based upon the actual equipment 

quantity/lengths being tested

To Schedule Service, Sign Below and Return to Fail Safe Promptly via Fax, Mail, or Email
Signature: Title: Date:



It is expressly understood that Fail Safe Testing (FST) shall not be liable or accountable under any guarantees or 
warranties, either express or implied, statutory by operation of law, or otherwise relative to the use of any testing 
equipment after date of inspection. Furthermore, FST will not be held liable or accountable for any piece of 
equipment that fails during testing. By signing you acknowledge all terms and conditions.

300 Craig Road, Suite 209, Manalapan NJ, 07726
Phone: (888) 319-3252 Fax: (732) 656-0110

info@failsafeusa.com     www.failsafeusa.com 

Fire Hose & Appliance/Nozzle Testing
Customer will be responsible to secure water supply and will bear any associated cost. 

Customer will be responsible to have a driver available on day of testing.
Customer will be responsible to provide a flat, clean, paved testing area ~300ft x 40ft.

Customer will be responsible to provide a pump and operator for nozzle testing.
Job Description:

• Test all hose, appliance, and nozzles (charged separately) to NFPA 1962 (hose 1987 and older and 
LDH hose without locks will be tested unless otherwise requested by the customer. Not 
responsible for general maintenance such as coupling tightening)

• Provide complete computerized report
• Unpack and repack all hose beds/racks
• Ink stenciled number system on each length or item
• Replace gaskets as needed
• Yearly color code provided one each length or item
• Apparatus inventory report
• Tag all failures out of service

Ground Ladder & Aerial Testing
Customer will be responsible to secure water supply for horizontal bend test and bear any cost. 

Customer will be responsible to have a driver available on day of testing.
Job Description:

• Test all ground ladders to NFPA 1932. Test all aerials to NFPA 1911 
• Provide complete computerized report
• Return all ground ladders to apparatus or firehouse
• Place identification number/inspection sticker on each ground ladder/aerial tested
• Yearly color code provided on each ground ladder tested
• Tag all failures out of service
• Apply customer or Fail Safe supplied heat sensor labels. Heat sensor labels provided by Fail Safe 

will be charged to customer at $2.50 each

Pump Testing
Customer will be responsible to provide a flat level surface and a means to fill a drafting tank. 

Customer will be responsible to have a driver available on day of testing.
Job Description:

• Test all fire pumps to NFPA 1911
• Provide complete computerized report
• Place inspection sticker on each pump tested

**All job are subject to additional cancellation fee without 48hrs advance notice**
**All retest requests due to failure or out of service equipment will incur additional costs**



It is expressly understood that Fail Safe Testing (FST) shall not be liable or accountable under any guarantees or 
warranties, either express or implied, statutory by operation of law, or otherwise relative to the use of any testing 
equipment after date of inspection. Furthermore, FST will not be held liable or accountable for any piece of 
equipment that fails during testing.

Customer Information Form

Please scan back to info@failsafeusa.com or fax back to 732-656-0110
If you would like to complete this form online, please click on the following link:

Click here to update information

Fire Department
Fire Department:  Gill Fire Department
FH Physical Address: 196A Main Road Gill Massachusetts 01354
FH Phone:  FH Fax:  FH Door Code:  

Main Contact
Name:  Gene Beaubien Title:  Chief
Cell:  (413) 626-1237 Home:  Work:  
Email:  firedept@gillmass.org

Invoicing and Mailing
Attention report to: Gene Beaubien Title: Chief
____  Yes, please email the report to:  firedept@gillmass.org
____  Yes, please mail the report to:  196A Main Road, Gill, Massachusetts  01354
Attention invoice to:  Chief Gene Beaubien Title:  firedept@gillmass.org
____  Yes, please email the invoice to:  firedept@gillmass.org
____  Yes, please mail the invoice to:  196A Main Road, Gill, Massachusetts  01354
Purchase Order # (if available):  
Will you have new hose this year?  What is the estimated footage?  
Will you have any new apparatus this year?  How many?  
Will you be interested in testing the following?
     Ground Ladders?  
     Hard Suction Hoses?  
     Appliances?  
     Nozzles?  
     Pumps (available in select areas)  
Comments/Special Requests:  

mailto:info@failsafeusa.com
http://No Link Available - Create New Survey
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Ray Purington/Gill Selectboard

From: Ray Purington/Gill Selectboard <administrator@gillmass.org>
Sent: Wednesday, June 03, 2020 10:49 AM
To: 'Gill Highway'
Subject: RE: Part for Sweeper

The first question is do you have enough money left in this year’s budget?  If yes, then we do it as a purchase order 
request for the Selectboard to review/approve on Monday, June 8th.  I make up the agenda for that meeting tomorrow 
afternoon (Thursday). 
 
It feels like we’ve replaced one of these before, a few years ago. 
 
Ray 
 

From: Gill Highway [mailto:highway@gillmass.org]  
Sent: Wednesday, June 03, 2020 8:49 AM 
To: Ray Purington/Gill Selectboard <administrator@gillmass.org> 
Subject: Part for Sweeper 
 
We have a broken wheel assembly on our sweeper that goes on our loader.  It has worn out and the casting has 
broke.  The price of a new one is $1797.00 + $134.57 for shipping.  Total $1931.57.  Is that something I can just 
order?  We can not currently use it with the broken assembly. 
John 
 
Sent from Mail for Windows 10 
 
 

To help protect your privacy, 
Micro so ft Office prevented  
auto matic downlo ad o f this  
picture from the Internet.

 

Virus-free. www.avg.com  
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Ray Purington/Gill Selectboard

From: Gill Highway <highway@gillmass.org>
Sent: Friday, June 05, 2020 9:46 AM
To: Ray Purington/Gill Selectboard
Subject: Estimate for truck repair
Attachments: Sterling Spring Estimate.pdf

Good morning Ray, 
I am sorry I didn’t get this to you yesterday but I took a vacation day.   
When we were having some repair done to the yellow truck this past winter the repair shop noticed that the rear springs 
need to be replaced in the truck.  I was waiting to see if I had enough money in this years budget to have the work 
completed.  I have attached the estimate to have the work done.  I would like to ask the selectmen for the ok to get this 
done Monday evening.   
John 
 
Sent from Mail for Windows 10 
 
 

To help protect your privacy, 
Micro so ft Office prevented  
auto matic downlo ad o f this  
picture from the Internet.

 

Virus-free. www.avg.com  
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Ray Purington/Gill Selectboard

From: Gill Highway <highway@gillmass.org>
Sent: Friday, June 05, 2020 10:26 AM
To: Ray Purington/Gill Selectboard
Subject: Monday Meeting
Attachments: Project Figures.xlsx; FY21 Project Plans and Figures.xlsx

Hi Ray, 
     I am not sure if it is too late but I would also like to talk to the board about getting approval to move forward on 
projects for this summer.   
     The first project is having the blacktop removed from the fire department side of the building.  It would then be 
repaved with two inches of base and two inches of top.  The town approved $32000 for this project.  I have measured 
the area and it figures to be approximately  $31000. 
     The second project is to have the base course of blacktop covered on river road with 10% rubber chip seal.  This 
project would cost approximately $63000.  This project would be paid for with Chapter 90 money. 
     The third project would be to have 1.3 miles of Main road milled and repaved with two inches of blacktop.  It would 
be the section between the highway garage and the town hall.  This project would cost approximately $181000.  
     I have attached files with all of my figures so everyone can look them over.   
John 
 
Sent from Mail for Windows 10 
 
 

To help protect your privacy, 
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Length Width Square Yards Depth Total

55 33 1815 2 20

55 33 1815 2 20

40

Length Width Square Yards Depth Total

126 57 7182 2 90

126 57 7182 2 90

180

Length Width Square Yards Depth Total

52 29 1508 2 19

52 29 1508 2 19

38

258

$115.00 $29,670.00

Tack Coat Gallons 102 @ $3.75 $382.50

$525.00

$30,577.50
5/27/2020 John Miner

50 Yards Base Material Gravel @ $10.50 A Ton

Tack Coat is included in price.  102 Gallons

Total Project Expense 

Fire Station Parking Lot 
Back Lot-Consists of Area From Radio Antenna to Corner of Building

Side Lot-Area From Gravel Area the length of the building to the approach

Approach-Area that is from the parking lot to Main Road

Total Tons With 2" Base and 2" Top

Total Tons With 2" Base and 2" Top

Total Tons With 2" Base and 2" Top

Complete Project Total Tons with 2" Base and 2" Top

2" Base and 2" Top 258 Tons @ $115 A Ton



Paved Section Length Length in Feet Width in Feet Square Feet Square Yards Price per Sq YD

10% Rubber 1.4 Miles 7392 22 162624 18069 $3.48

Total Price $62,881.28

This is Using FCROG FY2021 Bid Prices.

The Contractor will Spray the 10% liquid rubber asphalt onto the base course of black top and then Chip Seal the liquid rubber asphalt 

with stone and roll the stone in so that it bonds.

Measurements and Figures 

History of River Road Project:  When the Full Depth Reclamation (grinding of the road) was done on River Road it was done in two 

sections.  The first part in 2016 and the second in 2017. 

When the two sections were paved there was only a base coat of black top put down.  The base coat consists of a courser stone than if 

using a top mix.  Because of this, after time the base coat needs to be covered to seal it so that it does not deteriate and break down.

Price is for a 10% Rubber Chip Seal Overlay

River Road Top Coat Project Summer 2020

The Length of the paved section on River Road is 1.4 Miles Long. (7392 Feet) and 22 feet wide.

The Highway Department will sweep the road with our sweeper and then blow off the road to make sure that the surface is clean of 

any debri so that the material can bond together.

The material that will be used is a 10% rubber Chip Seal used  for flexability

Project would be completed using Chapter 90 Funds



Length 

In Feet

Width 

In Feet

Depth 

In 

Inches

Square 

Feet Square Yards

Gallons 

of Tack Tons Price Per Total
Milling 6864 25 2 171600 19067 0 0 $1.70 $32,413.33

Tack 6864 25 0.09 171600 19067 1716 0 $3.75 $6,435.00
Paving 6864 25 2 171600 19067 0 2136 $66.25 $141,510.00

Total $180,358.33

This is Using FCROG FY2021 Bid Prices.

Main Road Milling and Paving Summer of 2020

Project would start at the highway garage and and end at town hall.
Project area is 1.3 Miles (6864 Feet) in Length by approximately 25 feet wide.  

The roadway will be Milled to a depth of 2 inches.  The millings will be hauled to the highway garage.  

(The town will retain the millings to be used and spread on our dirt roads as needed.)  (19066 Square 

Yard)

Project would be completed using Chapter 90 Funding

When the paving takes place there will be a Tack-Coat put down between the old blacktop and the new 

course. (per Chapter 90 regulations) (1716 Gallons)
The roadway will then be repaved with a depth of 2inches of blacktop. (2136 Tons)

After paving is complete, highway department will backup the blacktop edges with gravel or millings as 

needed to keep the blacktop stable. 
Main Road 1.3 Miles From Highway Garage to Town Hall Figures



Project Location Project Price Project Funding Town Approved
Town of Gill Safety Complex (Fire Station) Dig out and Pave $30,577.50 Town Funded $32,000.00

Main Road 1.3 Miles Milling and Paving $180,358.33 Chapter 90
River Road 10% Rubber Chip Seal Applied in-place $62,881.28 Chapter 90

Total Project Costs $273,817.11
Town Approved Funding $32,000.00

Total Needed From Chapter 90 $243,239.61
Available Chapter 90 as of 2/5/2020 $289,817.76

Chapter 90 Balance before FY21 Figure Added $46,578.15

FY 2008 $318,132.60
FY 2009 $115,383.00
FY 2010 $114,794.00
FY 2011 $118,034.00
FY 2012 $152,763.00
FY 2013 $152,121.00
FY 2014 $151,816.00
FY 2015 $226,392.00
FY 2016 $150,995.00
FY 2017 $149,861.00
FY 2018 $148,714.00

FY 2019-Includes FY19 supplemental $177,865.00
FY 2020- Includes FY20 Supplemental ($14791.00) $162,696.00

FY2021 $147,769.00

Summer of 2020 Proposed Project Pricing and Financing

These are the figures of what we have received each year since FY2008 in 

Chapter 90
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Ray Purington/Gill Selectboard

From: Chief Redmond <chief@gillmass.org>
Sent: Friday, June 05, 2020 11:33 AM
To: Ray Purrington; John Ward; Greg Snedeker; Randy Crochier
Subject: Police Coverage

Greetings, 
 
  Due to recent events, I have requested to address you at Monday nights SB meeting regarding a temporary 
increase in police coverage.  Turbulent events in society have seen the department need to increase coverage for 
the next couple of weeks.  Safety for our residents and officers are my foremost concern, and I feel adding some 
extra coverage may help address some of the issues we are facing. 
 
Thank you for your time. 
 
 
--  
Christopher J. Redmond 
Chief of Police 
Gill MA Police Department 
#196B Main Road 
Gill MA 01354 
 
chief@gillmass.org Email 
(413) 863-9398     Station 
(413) 863-0157     Fax 
(413) 625-8200    Dispatch  
www.gillmass.org/police Website 
www.facebook.com/gillpolice  "Like" us on Facebook 
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